
Meridian Model Flyers Association 
Minutes of the Oct 1, 2024 meeting 

 
Call to order   7:31 pm                                                          attendance 7 Mbrs/3 Executive/0 guest 
Reading of Minutes 
                  They were sent out via email and are on the website  
Treasure Report 

- Debits: bank fees 
- Credits:  Membership for 2024,   

                 Total membership       68 including 4 jr memberships for 2024 
Full amounts available from the treasure on request  
Correspondence 

- MAAC president video, info from MAAC on disciplinary actions 
Field Report 

- Field is in great Flying condition 
Old Business 

- As there seems to be ongoing issues with the gate being closed and the lock scrambled 
Darren J will put reminder signs on the gate UPDATE Darren has created and posted the 
sign CLOSED 

- 2025 is the 30th anniversary of the club it was brought up that some form of celebration 
be held such as a BBQ and perhaps a prize draw of some type it was generally accepted 
that this is a good idea and further discussion should be held UPDATE it was suggested 
perhaps we could put a float in the farmers days parade as well   PENDING  

- The executive was made aware that there are again some loud aircraft being flown at the 
field. As we have had noise complaints in the past the executive will find the levels that 
were set previously for noise limits and if required will implement testing on the area 
designed for testing in the pits. Remember failure to comply with club rules and 
regulations may result in the removal of flying privileges and possible revocation of club 
membership UPDATE previous club noise level restrictions are still being investigated  
PENDING 

New Business 
- A new first aid kit is required Sherman will provide one CLOSED 
- Fire extinguisers require recertification/filling Dave G will do this PENDING 
- Ed K needs additional pamphlets Darren J will print some out and get them to Ed 

PENDING 
- Due to the recent charging station fire pails of sand will be placed at the charging station 

to be applied to burning batteries Mike M will bring some pails PENDING 
- There was discussion around the gas start up station it was determined it will stay where 

it is as its location was moved there for safety and improved inter-pilot communication 
at the flight line CLOSED 

- There was much discussion around Jet flying at our field with points for and against as 
well as several suggestions around how the issue could be resolved there was no 
determination made so the discussion was tabled PENDING 

- There was an issue where a new pilot was being instructed and the instructor asked to 
have the field for a few minutes to assist the beginner a members were asked not to fly 
one member did so with a result of a midair. Dave G will send a reminder about common 
sense and courtesy  and flight line protocol PENDING 

 
 



Next meeting will be November 5th  at 7:30pm in the PERC building,  
50/50  won by Chris J 
Meeting Adjourned at 09:01 pm  


